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Havenlee School 
Works notification 18 November 2022 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) is working with Havenlee School to manage mould detected in a 
demountable classroom near the pay equipment following an unexpected roof leak. As a precaution, the area 
has been cordoned off and is not accessible to students, staff, and visitors.  

On Friday 4 November 2022, the Department of Education engaged an independent hygienist to assess the area 
and arranged a deep clean of the demountable classroom.  

SINSW has subsequently commissioned a Roof Report to identify the reason the water ingress occurred, which is 
the likely contributing factor to the mould being present and will arrange for the appropriate repairs to be 
undertaken. 

We will keep the community updated about remediation and associated works to the roof at Havenlee School.  

In the meantime, and in line with advice from the hygienist, SINSW is working closely with the school to ensure 
the appropriate remediation is undertaken, including regular visual inspections of the area, frequent cleaning, 
the use of fans and air-conditioning in the room as well as improving natural ventilation by opening windows. 

We apologise for the disruption and thank you for your patience and understanding. The health and safety of 
students and staff are our highest priorities. 

If you have any questions regarding Havenlee School, please contact us on 1300 482 651 or email 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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